
 
 
 
 
August 27, 2015 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
CenturyLink notified the Federal Communications Commission (“FCC”) of its acceptance of the 
state-level offer of Connect America Fund Phase II (“CAF II”) support for Florida. CenturyLink 
is committing to provide access to broadband service capable of at least 10 Mbps downstream/1 
Mbps upstream for at least 32,273 households and businesses in designated rural census blocks 
across CenturyLink’s Florida service area over the next several years. 
 
This six year build-out commitment will help to further bridge the rural broadband divide in 
America and in the state of Florida.  Greater broadband availability and faster speeds will 
provide new opportunities in rural Florida; drive economic development, expand distance 
learning activities, enhance tele-medicine applications and augment public safety capabilities. 
 
Under the terms of the CAF II state-level offer CenturyLink will, before the end of 2021, bring 
qualifying broadband to the required number of households and businesses. Support from this 
phase of the program, along with CenturyLink’s capital investment will allow us to provide 
broadband access to approximately 64% of the locations within the FCC designated eligible 
census blocks.  
 
CenturyLink will be providing annual updates on our six year build-out progress at the state level 
during this period. Once our initial build-out plan is finalized, we anticipate that construction will 
likely begin in early 2016, weather permitting. Fortunately, the FCC, recognizing the challenge 
of such a large undertaking, allows flexibility in choosing locations within the CAF II eligible 
areas to meet the state-level broadband deployment targets and the timing within the program.  
 
The FCC’s CAF II program is an important next step in delivering new and faster broadband 
service to rural areas that are otherwise uneconomic to serve.  However, there will remain 
customers in rural areas without adequate broadband even after CAF II is implemented.  The 
FCC has encouraged states to examine ways that can complement the FCC CAF program with 
state funds to achieve even greater availability.  CenturyLink is also committed to partnering 
with the Commission and legislature, as needed, to craft policies that encourage broadband 
investment, and ensure that public interest requirements are sufficiently funded.  
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With this acceptance, I want to bring to your attention one additional matter that needs urgent 
attention by the FCC; the need for continued federal support for extremely high cost areas that 
were not included in the CAF II state-level offer. We will be discussing with you how you can 
help accelerate the process of getting those funds allocated in order to ensure citizens in the most 
remote areas of the state are not impacted in this transition. 
 
I look forward to meeting with you soon to discuss these and any other matters relating to the 
Connect America Fund program. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
/s/Sandra A. Khazraee 
Sandra A. Khazraee 
Director State Regulatory Affairs 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SANDRA A. KHAZRAEE 
Director State Regulatory Affairs 
315 S. Calhoun St., Suite 500 
Tallahassee, FL 32031 
Tel: (850) 847-0173 
Fax: (850) 224-0794 
sandy.khazraee@centurylink.com  
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